
 

 

BID Update newsletter 
 

For local boards and business associations operating Business Improvement  
District (BID) programmes in Auckland’s town centres and commercial precincts. 

 

 

 
 

 

In this issue, we catch up with town centre managers who have recently 
updated their strategic plans, taking on board emerging competition, 
transformative change and data-driven insights. 
 
We also speak with a local board member who brings to two BIDs’ 
board tables governance experience, community contacts and local 
passion. 
 
We visit Northcote to learn more about its brilliant new safety features 
and a clever collaboration with council’s urban regeneration agency. 

 

Don’t forget that you can visit https://bid.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/news 
to check out our news archive, access information and previous editions 
of this newsletter. 
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And the winners (so far) are. . .  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

BID programme managers can still win prizes if they 
complete our streamlined 2018 survey by Friday, Nov 9. 
 
In the ‘early bird draw’ announced on October 24th, Cheryl 
Adamson (Parnell), Jennifer Conlon (Glen Eden) and Viv 
Rosenberg (Ponsonby) each won double tickets to Peter 
Pan Goes Wrong at The Civic on Nov 3rd. 
 
Still available, however, are two more great prizes: a family 
pass to Auckland Zoo and a year’s free entry to our 
award-winning Auckland Art Gallery, pictured left. 
 
Thanks to everyone who has already completed the 
survey. We’ll report the topline results at this month’s BID 
networking meeting in December’s BID Update. 
 

• Thanks once again to Regional Facilities Auckland for providing 
this year’s prizes. Visit https://www.rfa.nz/ 
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International downtown award for Uptown 

 

 

 

 

 
Gary Holmes, left, at the mural’s mayoral      

unveiling in early 2017. 

 

The International Downtown Association has presented 
Auckland’s Uptown BID with a Certificate of Merit Award 
(Public Space) for its “Magma” mural which was painted 
on the water tanks at the top of Mt Eden Road last year.  

The Sara Hughes-designed mural conceptualises Tāmaki 

Makaurau’s volcanic landscape. The prestigious IDA 
award recognises capital improvements that have 
enhanced urban design, transportation modes or 
economic viability.  

Uptown General Manager Gary Holmes, who was present 
in San Antonio, Texas to receive the award, is delighted 
that the project has received international recognition. 

READ MORE 

 
Consider yourself invited 

 

 

 

 

 
Winter Festival Programme Guidelines 

 

The opportunity: A uniquely Auckland winter festival 
centring on themes of lighting up the region and 
showcasing Auckland’s food and beverage offering as 

well as encompassing Tāmaki Makaurau’s unique Māori 

and Pasifika identity.  

At last month’s BID networking meeting, ATEED’s Esther 
Croft invited BID programme managers to register their 
interest in their town centres and precincts being part of 
the inaugural Auckland Winter Festival next July. 

• Deadline for applications is November 23. 

 
New strategic direction: south & west Auckland 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ATEED’s John Norman also presented during October’s 
meeting on Auckland’s Prosperity Index which has 
particular significance for southern and western BIDs. 

John’s Data, Insights & LED presentation touched on 
everything from the Auckland Index and the Auckland 
Growth Monitor to news about unlocking the potential of 

Tāmaki Makaurau’s Māori youth and other projects. 

Finally, did you know that ATEED has recently won 
several international economic development awards. READ 

MORE 

http://www.scoop.co.nz/stories/AK1811/S00029/uptowns-magma-mural-gains-international-recognition.htm
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Collaboration unlocking Northcote 

 
 
 

 
 

Gary Holmes and Connie Clarkson 
 
 

 

 

Among the less prosperous communities not found in 
either the south or west is central Northcote. It’s attracting 
attention from another CCO, the city’s urban regeneration 
agency Panuku Development Auckland. 

Sharing a great collaborative case study, Connie Clarkson 
spoke of Panuku’s ‘Unlock’ project in Northcote. 

Co-presenting with Connie was Northcote Town Centre 
Manager Gary Holmes who paid tribute to the contribution 
from Panuku and Connie, who is a serving member of that 
BID’s executive committee. 

 

 
Northcote emerges from the shadows 

 
 

 

 
 

Bright lights, safe town centre  

 

 

 

 

We now turn the spotlight on a literally brilliant new safety 
feature at Northcote Town Centre. 

In a full-on, three-week, two-person effort, 120 under-
verandah lights were replaced throughout the vibrant, 
colourful, ethnically diverse town centre. 

We shine a light on the issue with before and after images. 

 

 

Dealing with problems? 
  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
A few years ago, Northcote was a “serious concern” but no 
more thanks, in large part, to the process set out in our 
BID Policy for dealing with problems. 

Our policy provides a range of processes to deal with 
issues, utilising a proportional response dependent on the 
severity or complexity.  

‘BIDs’ must advise Auckland Council of situations which 
they believe could be defined as a problem or issue which, 
if unresolved, becomes a serious concern.  Parties are 
encouraged to work proactively to resolve issues and find 
compromises independently of council intervention, before 
resorting to a formal process. 

mailto:connie.clarkson@panuku.co.nz
https://www.panuku.co.nz/northcote
https://bid.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/Documents/northcote-illuminations.pdf
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Community empowered solutions 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Watch the video 

 
 

 
 

Parnell – Empowering Auckland’s First Suburb is a two-
minute video which tells the story of the inclusive, 
community empowerment approach taken to plan the 
future of Parnell. 
 
Featuring in the video are Parnell Business Association 
General Manager Cheryl Adamson, pictured, and 

Waitematā Local Board Chair Pippa Coom. 

 

• We have invited our colleagues from council’s 
Community Empowerment Unit to present to a 
BID networking meeting in early 2019. 

 
 
 

 

Email trial update 
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

keyaccount@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz  

 
 
 

Customer Services Manager Sally Woods reports that the 
streamlined email trial service for BIDs has, unfortunately, 
got off to a slow start due to technology issues.   

However, there is now a dedicated email address for you to 
use: keyaccount@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz From now on, 
please use this address to contact us.  

Please also note that urgent jobs will still need to phoned 
through (301 01 01, hazardous to people or the 
environment), while Auckland Transport jobs should be 
logged on its webform:  https://at.govt.nz/about-
us/contact-us/ 

 

 

     Working with CCOs  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Following up the initiative from a group of BID programme 
managers earlier this year to meet CEOs from the council 
family, including CCOs, BID Relationship Specialist Rose 
Cosgrove, pictured, reports that she is on the case. 

Rose has contacted CCO staff – including Auckland 
Transport - to facilitate better project co-ordination across 
the group and ensure ‘BIDs’ are included as key 
stakeholders through project cycles. 

You can contact Rose by email and on 021 813 836.  
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Watch out for fakes 
  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

In recent email alerts to BID programme managers, we 
have shared the concerning news that counterfeit $100 

bills were circulating around Tāmaki Makaurau. 

Well done to those town centre managers who passed on 
the message to their members to be on the lookout for the 
fakes. 

Kudos to Māngere’s Dave Fearon who went further by 

tracking one of the offenders on CCTV and passing on the 
footage to the Police for prosecution. 

• READ How to spot a counterfeit 

 
 

 

Town centre in pole position 
  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Highlighting the BID’s bright future. 

 
 

The Glen Innes Business Association recently updated its 
strategic plan, highlighting its position at the heart of NZ’s 
largest urban transformation project.  

The Tāmaki regeneration project is set to change Glen Innes 

over the next 5-10 years, with more than 7,500 new homes 
to be built bringing tens of thousands of new residents into 
the area.  

GIBA’s manager Gary Holmes welcomes the impending 
redevelopment of Glen Innes town centre. 

READ MORE 

 

 

Local board insights 
Christina Bettany, Hibiscus & Bays Local Board 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Chris Bettany, pictured, brings a wealth of governance 
experience and community contacts to bear in her dealings 
with two Bays BIDs. 
 
The political first-termer represents the Hibiscus and Bays 
Local Board in its relationships with the Torbay and Browns 
Bay BID-operating business associations. 
 
“I see my role as informing the BIDs of any relevant local 
board decisions or discussions and following up on any 
concerns or questions that BIDs may have,” says Chris. 

 
READ MORE 

https://www.rbnz.govt.nz/notes-and-coins/security-and-counterfeit-detection/how-to-spot-a-counterfeit
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https://bid.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/Documents/glen-innes-strategic-plan.pdf
https://bid.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/Documents/christina-bettany-hibiscus-bays-local-board.pdf


 
Torbay plays the long game 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Talking of Torbay, the upper east coast bays BID has 
recently refreshed its strategic plan, a three-year outlook 
that acknowledges the impending retail threat posed by 
its recently urbanised northern neighbour Long Bay. 
 
With a block of shops and a New World supermarket set 
to open in mid-2019, Long Bay will create increased 
competition for Torbay which has, in the past year, 
increased delivery of its magazine into Long Bay.  
 
We spoke with BID programme manager Joanne Martin 
about how Torbay’s heading off the threat at the pass. 
 
READ MORE 

 

Celebrating Onehunga heritage 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Onehunga turned the clock back and rang the tills 
forward during last month’s Heritage Festival, a 
fortnight-full of activities that drew crowds to the historic 
town centre. 

Onehunga’s events and promotions co-ordinator 
Amanda Wellgreen reports that the festival weekend of 
October 6-7 was a particular success. 

The popular horse and carriage rides, organised by 
Amanda, saw 180 experience the slow-paced historic 
transport mode. 
 
READ MORE 

 

 

Creative Devonport turns 70 
  

 

 

 
Featured on the front cover of the North Shore’s latest 
Channel magazine, Devonport’s BID manager Toni van 
Tonder (on the right) was promoting the town centre’s 
recent Art Week. 
 
The celebration of all things creative in the heritage 
suburb proved a great success – and timely. The 
Devonport Business Association was itself marking – in a 
low key way – its 70th anniversary having been 
established around Labour Weekend in 1948. 
 
Click on the CHANNEL logo below to read more about 
Devonport and fellow Te Raki Pae Whenua (North Shore) 
BIDs, Takapuna Beach, Milford and Browns Bay. 
 

 

https://bid.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/Documents/joanne-martin-torbay.pdf
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More than 800 outdoor dining licences are 
being renewed with a proviso to be 

smokefree. 

 

Auckland Council has a policy to make Tāmaki Makaurau 
smokefree by 2025.  This covers all council-owned 
spaces and a range of public places including parks, 
sports fields, transport hubs, popular beaches, urban 
centres, plazas and squares across the region. 

As part of this, restaurants, bars and cafés with a council 
licence to use pavement space for outdoor dining will be 
required to make those areas smokefree as part of their 
licence condition.   

The change will take place when they renew their 
outdoor dining licences. 

READ MORE 

 

 

Ōtāhuhu’s latest eco initiative 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Ōtāhuhu-branded reusable bags are now on sale in the 

south Auckland town centre. 

Well done to Richette and her team for this latest 
environment initiative in this self-styled ‘mecca for 
authentic ethnic foods’. 

• Did you know that Ōtāhuhu became Tāmaki 

Makaurau’s first business improvement 
district (BID) in 1990? 

 

 

 

Fresh logo, fresh website 
  

 

 

 
 
Well done to Howick Village Manager Jane Newbury for 
delivering the south-eastern town centre’s refreshed 
branding and website. 
 
Strong imagery and up-to-date events information make 
this BID’s online and social media presence stand out. 
 
There’s even a video on You Tube in time for summer. 
  

 

https://bid.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/Documents/making-auckland-smokefree.pdf
http://www.howickvillage.co.nz/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Z8to6m_wNNg
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Bittersweet year for sugar town 
  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Birkenhead sponsored an owl for charity. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
It was a bittersweet year for the ‘sugar town’ beset by 
landslides, roadworks and even a bus crash – but 
Birkenhead still drew the events, the punters and the PM.  

The town centre variously described as the ‘village with a 
view’, ‘Auckland’s only inner-city rainforest’ and ‘New 
Zealand’s sugar town’ has literally had its ups and downs, 
with parking access an ongoing saga. 

Town Centre Manager Kae Condon, pictured, says it’s been 
an exhausting but ultimately rewarding year. 

READ MORE 

 

BID networking meeting: Monday, November 19th 
  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

A new direction for Auckland’s visitor economy 
 

 

Watch the video here 

 
 
 

 
 
We have invited ATEED’s GM – Destination, Steve 

Armitage, pictured, to present on Tāmaki Makaurau’s 

Destination AKL 2025 strategy as a follow-up to last 
month’s Winter Festival heads-up.  

We will also share the topline results from this year’s BID 
survey and take the opportunity to utilise the networking 
meeting as a focus group. 

And with it being the last meeting of the year, we will 
have some festive fare to share.  

 

 

OUR AUCKLAND 
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You can keep up to date with what Auckland Council is 

doing across Tāmaki Makaurau simply by subscribing to 
OURAUCKLAND.  
 
Our E-news channel features Auckland events, news, 
giveaways and more every week. 
 

• You can sign up here. 
 

RECENT ARTICLES 
 

• Bylaw changes: begging activity 

• Hunters Corner streets refreshed 

• New engagement tool launches in Panmure 

• Indian Wardens set to tackle crime in Papatoetoe 

• Sun is shining on Glen Eden Village 
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http://ourauckland.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/articles/news/2018/10/new-engagement-tool-launches-in-panmure/
http://ourauckland.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/articles/news/2018/10/indian-wardens-to-tackle-crime-in-papatoetoe/
http://ourauckland.aucklandcouncil.govt.nz/articles/news/2018/10/the-sun-is-shining-on-glen-eden-village/


 
 

Around the city 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

BIDS IN BRIEF 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

• Welsh rare BID. . . more 

• Chattanooga chew-chewing over BID. . . more 

• DC’s Office of Nightlife and Culture. . .more 

 

Send us your stories, photos and feedback! 
 

This e-newsletter was sent from Auckland Council’s BID Programme Team, 
Governance Division, Level 25,135 Albert St, Auckland. If you no longer 
wish to receive this email, please contact us at 
bids@aucklandcouncil.govt.nz  
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